From:

Cj Laughlin <campoy00@gmail.com>

Public Comment Letter Provided by Christina Laughlin

Sent: To: Monday, August 9, 2021 9:07 AM website\_cco

Subject:

Public Forum

Mr. Mayor, I have spent the last week dropping and picking up my daughter and her friends from Mossdale Elementary. During this time I have seen people running stop signs, rolling through stop signs and speeds that are not safe. Then when I get home I see that I'm not the only one that is seeing these problems. Many parents are sharing their frustrations through social media, that is why I am reaching out to you and the council this evening.

I know we can't stop people from running stop signs, but we can try to control the speeds.

I am requesting a traffic survey to be done around our elementary schools.

Currently, our speed limit is 25, and I believe for the safety of our children we need to consider reducing it to 15-20 mph.

Just by reducing the speed limit down to 20 and under, the pedestrian chance of surviving increases from roughly a 70% chance to over a 90% chance of survival.

If this can't be done, please explain why. If this can be done, how soon?

Thank you
Christina Laughlin